
 
PEOPLE IN OUR NEIGHBORHOOD 
We have been doing morning prayer walks in our neighborhood for a few years. In 
addition to praying, we have met quite a few Thai people who live here. There are a 
variety of people, but the main thing they all have in common is they are Buddhist. 
 
We chat with Grandma Posee and her 10-year-old granddaughter Cupcake. They 
love to practice their English. Taro is our next-door neighbor who is in his second year 
of medical school at Chiangmai University. He has helped Paul translate one of 
his sermons into Thai. Sue is a Thai woman who knows no English but loves to join us 
on our walks. Her son lives in Missouri and recently married a Christian 
woman. Sompan is a 75-year-old who is originally from Bangkok and went to a 
Christian school there. He is rather quiet, and we are still trying to get to know him 
better. Surasak is an elderly man who knows the Bible very well but hasn’t committed 
his life to Christ yet. Lastly, there are two monks that we see many mornings. 
 
We love that God has allowed us to build relationships with such a variety of people 
right here in our neighborhood. May we continue to bring His light into this dark place. 
  
We’ve also been singing the old Sesame street song – People in your Neighborhood – 
check it out on YouTube. 

10 YEARS IN THAILAND 
February 2022 marked our 10-year anniversary of moving to Thailand. We love and 
appreciate that we have seen God move in so many amazing ways over these 10 
years. There have been miracles, new believers, baptisms, births, weddings, funerals, 
and many friendships formed.  

TRIP TO THE US 
In January we enjoyed a quick trip to the US to visit our family. The weather was 
terribly cold, but the time spent with them made it all worthwhile. For those of you that 
don’t know, we have four children who are all married. We also have six grandchildren 
(2 boys & 4 girls) ages 7 months to 9 years. What a blessing it was to see them all in 
person, especially the two youngest which we hadn’t met yet. We also enjoyed some 
sweet time with our extended families. 
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Prayer Requests 

• Pray that God opens our neighbors’ eyes to the 
hope that we have in Christ. 

• Pray that we are blessed with many more years 
in Thailand. 

• Praise God for such sweet time with our family. 
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